
 
 

Remembrance Day 11th November 
2015 at 11 am...  

Will you remember those who 
gave so much for our Freedom? 

 

Will you observe 2 minutes of 
 silence, so they know... We still 

 remember them? 
Lest We Forget 

Written and Printed as a community service, by the Editor... Dennis Williams 
  3 Ridgelands Drive, Sanctuary Point  2540      Telephone: (02) 4443 3394 

 

Page 
1 

Welcome to my  
 SANCTUARY POINT A CONCERNED 

 CITIZENS  NEWSLETTER  

November 2015 ... Vol. 058 
and web site at 

http://sanctuarypointaconcernedcitizensnewsletter.com 

 

CCTV Cameras have been 
switched on at Sanctuary Point and 
surveillance of the Shops is 24/7... 

 

“CCTV Cameras can also cover 
roadways anytime, Day and 

Night!” 
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   Another Promise of Ann Sudmalis MP 
Federal Member for Gilmore Accomplished, 
as Ann Sudmalis MP and Shoalhaven City 
Council Mayor, Clr Joanna Gash, Make it of-
ficial as they cut the ribbon to commence 
operational surveillance at the Sanctuary 
Point Shops. 
 
   Left to Right Alan Bradshaw, Clive Robert-
son, Joanna Gash, Patricia White, Ann Sud-
malis and all being captured by Cameraman 
for Win Television, Michael Pignataro. 
 
  Six Cameras are in place and operational 
and a further Camera is proposed to be 
placed at the rear of the shops. 
 
   CCTV Cameras can also cover roadways 
anytime Day and Night! 



 
 

   What a Great Team Effort from the Banking Staff, this is  
Banking at its best and from me, congratulations to the 
Bank Manager and the dedication of his Banking Staff... 
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   Forty one years ago, a young gentleman by the name of Greg Watson, 
suggested developing the site at the corner of Jervis Bay Road and the 
Wool Road, where today, another great name called Woolworths, have con-
tracted Hutchinson Builders to construct the Woolworths Vincentia Market 
Place. 
 

   Against extreme wet and windy weather conditions during the construc-
tion phase to-date, the Hutchinson Builders Senior Site Manager and all of 
the Contractors on site, in my book, are to be congratulated  and I believe 
the following photos of the partial fitting out by Woolworths, of their own 
now constructed supermarket, is a testimony of the dedication to deadlines 
and the professionalism of the workmanship of Hutchinson Builders, who 
incidentally, have been in the construction business for over 100 years...  

    
   I give you a sneak 
preview of what I 
saw on the 2nd 
November 2015 and I 
ask you to judge for 
yourself, if what you 
see has been worth 
the wait!  

• Chemist 
• Newsagency 
• Bakery 
• Patisserie 
• Butcher 
• Hair and 

beauty 
• Coffee 

Click on the link for leasing 

Leasing Opportunities are running out 

Vincentia 
Market 
Place  

http://www.woolworthsvincentia.com.au/ 
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   Despite the worse weather we have seen in this location for 
many years BMD Construction are adamant, they will have the nec-
essary access roads to the Woolworths Vincentia Car Parks and 
Loading Docks, in 
time for the Wool-
worths and other 
Specialty Shops, for 
Christmas 2015.          
   Care should always 
be taken when 
driving near road 
construction work 

and please be guided by the con-
struction crews. 

1. Mona Creek Road under Construction. 
2. Moona Creek Road Round-
about into Loading bays. 
3. Vincentia Leisure Centre 
access road progressing. 
4. VLC access road view from 
Roundabout to Leisure Centre 
car park. 
5. Bus entrance to leisure cen-
tre from Wool Road near Vin-
centia High School. 
6. Bus entrance & Bus parking 
has been constructed away 
from Leisure Centre car park...  From me it is still a thumbs up & Well Done! 
 

1 

2 

3 
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5 
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Congratulations to both Leslee Edwards and Fred Law.     

   Photo showing from left to right Fred Law, Peta Davey, 
Richard (Dick) Manwarring and Leslee Edwards, the 16 year 
old, Year 11 Vincentia High School student who chose to  
Produced the display board, as her School Project, of the 

various Cancers and the appro-
priate colour bows. 
    Leslee then Donated her pro-
ject to the Code C 2015 Benefit 
night, where it was purchased at 
the Auction, by Fred Law, who 
graciously donated it to the 
Shoalhaven Cancer Care Centre, to be displayed for all to see.. 
 

CODE C 2015 BENEFIT NIGHT 17 October 2015 
   Another successful Code C Benefit Night, by the Coordinator Richard 
(Dick) Manwarring, was held at the St Georges Basin Country Club, Sanc-
tuary Point. All in attendance were not disappointed, as the night unfolded 
to see Dick Manwarring raise over $40,000 less expenses. 
   Proceeds from the night will go towards the running costs of the Bay & 
Basin Cancer Centre Patient Transport Bus and other Related Charities. 

 
 

Inserted by The 
Editor as a 

 Community  
Service for the 

concerned 
 citizens of the 

SHOALHAVEN. 

   Know this number... 
And when you see  a mainte-
nance or graffiti  problem in 
the  Shoalhaven... Get on the 

telephone and make the call...  
 

(02) 4429 3506 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

    

   If  you are reading a hard copy of  his 
current issue and if  you would like a copy 
of  previous  issues, I can not send you a 

hard copy, however, If  you have access to the 
internet... Log into my Web Site at 

 
 
 
 

http://sanctuarypointaconcernedcitizensnewsletter.com  
 for past and current issues - Dennis. 
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East 80 Chains Christmas Day Lunch 
St Georges Basin Country Club... 11 Paradise Beach Road 

 Sanctuary Point NSW 2540 
If you want to make a booking, now is the time to book your seat. 
Contact 4443 0666 & ask to be connected to the  restaurant. 
 

Christmas Buffet Lunch Menu -  Cost $49 PP BOOKING  ESSENTIAL 
Mains: 
 

Fresh King Prawns 
Cold Smoked Salmon 
Rare Roast Beef 
Shaved Turkey Breast 
Baked Christmas Ham 
Roast Pork Leg 
Baby Octopus Salad 
Pumpkin, Pinenut, semi dried tomato, feta & couscous salad 
Caesar Salad 
 

Dessert: 
 

Traditional Plum Pudding w/ warm brandy custard 
Pavlova w/Chantilly cream & berries 
 

Buffets include tea & Coffee, Bread Rolls & Appropriate Accompaniments 



 
 

    
 JERVIS BAY MARINE RESCUE WOULD WECOME 

YOU ON BOARD AS A VOLUNTEER, SAVING LIVES ON 
THE WATER. 

 

   You can visit JERVIS BAY 
MARINE RESCUE at their Radio 
Base in Voyager Park, Huskisson, or 
contact them at Marine 
Rescue NSW Jervis Bay Unit, 
 

  

                                                       
               
 

                                   
http://marinerescuejervisbay.org.au 

jervisbay@marinerescuensw.com 

Inserted by the  Editor as a  Community  Service for  Marine Rescue Jervis Bay Unit. 

PO Box 93, HUSKISSON NSW 2540    

Tel: 02 4441 5433  

Email: base:   

Web Site: 

Fax: 02 4441 5428 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   I am pleased to report that Shoalhaven Water has 
commissioned the water drink station at the Learn to 
ride facility at Clifton Park Sanctuary Point. This 
has been made possible, through a generous donation 
towards the Water Station from the St Georges Ba-
sin Country Club, after they received an application 
for support from Sanctuary Point Community Pride 
Inc. 
 

  From me this is a thumbs up for Shoalhaven Water, 

St Georges Basin Country Club 
and Sanctuary Point Community 
Pride Committee, showing how 
Council, Business and Commu-
nity work together.. For others! 
 

http://www.shoalwater.nsw.gov.au 

Inserted by the Editor as a community Service for Shoalhaven Water 
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   Left to right Dick Manwarring St Georges Basin 
Country Club and Tony Holmes Shoalhaven Water. 



 
 

    

   I was down at the sea side 
and took notice of Shoal-
haven Council Guide to Re-
suscitation. 
   I congratulate Shoalhaven 
Council for erecting these 
signs at the aquatic areas of 
our recreation and as this 
guide is part of the First Aid 
Training Courses I under-
take, it is also applicable to 
any instances where First 
Aid is required. 
   I have include this in my 
newsletter and perhaps it 
might one day save a life, or 
inspire other concerned citi-
zens to undertake a first aid 
course! 
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Notice re Palm Beach Management Action Plan Site Meeting. 
 
   Unfortunately due to the severe weather and flooding around the Shoalhaven, in 
particular the Sanctuary Point Palm Beach and Ray Brooks Reserve, this meeting 
was postponed to a date, which is to be advised! 
 
   I have been informed that the Shoalhaven City Council Environmental Manager  
Kellie Lowe, is presently organising another meeting date, which I and I am sure 
many visitors to Palm Beach, during the Summer Vacation, would be very happy with 
Kellie, if she could see her way to give us our Christmas wish and at least give us the 
opportunity to see a safe clean-up of the seaweed from around the Swimming sec-
tion and a small area on the sides of the yellow buoys for safe landing of recreational 
boats as they come ashore for comfort stops. 

    

There is a new  Activities Group, with a difference 
 in the Bay & Basin 

 

Jervis Bay and District Activities Group. Member of the Men's Shed Association.    
 

Hi everyone, spring has arrived!  
Our group welcomes men and women who would like to socialise and partake in ac-
tivities such as picnics, bbqs, dining, music art, craft, woodworking, fishing and kay-
aking etc.  
We have enjoyed Xmas in July, Bathurst car races, footy grand final and Melbourne 
cup day lunch, share our interests such as a fishing and card making workshops. 
Dinner at S t Georges Basin Country Club, lunch and putt putt at Pigeon house 
Mountain tea House. 
We have planned trivia and pizza afternoons, and many more fun activities. 
Monthly meeting 4th Thursday at our clubhouse.                                                  
Contact:  Colin Loudon  President for information on 0412347322.   Hope to see you 
soon. Inserted by the Editor as a community Service for Jervis Bay & District Activities Group 
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   This is a one and only reminder from me, that the Bay & Basin 
Cancer Support Group is putting on their Scrumptious Devonshire 
Tea, not to mention they will be displaying their full stock of beauti-
fully wrapped and presented craft goods, that just might be what 
you are looking for, for that thoughtful gift that simply says 
“Thank You,” to that special someone at Christmas time! 



 
 

      

 
    

   Steal from Motor vehicles. 
 Hello again. Well it’s almost that time again. The 
unshaven fat man is going to be coming down the 
chimney soon; everyone will be full of good cheer 
and love for their fellow man. Or will they? Un-

fortunately some of you will forget to lock your car doors and or leave 
valuable items (Or Xmas presents) in full view of persons walking past. If 
you do this you are tempting fate. Your vehicle may well become a target 
for thieves and opportunists who would love to steal your laptop or wal-
let. They are proficient in turning your I Phone into an I don’t have a 
phone. 
   Police have continually advised the Public to lock their cars wherever 
they may park. The message is simple but there are still incidents occur-
ring. At the risk of sounding like a broken record, please lock your vehi-
cle at all times while you are not with it. It is simpler to turn a key than 
to contact the Bank and cancel your cards, replace your wallet or hand 
bag, replace your driver’s licence, replace the locks on your house be-
cause the keys are gone, replace your precious jewellery, replace your in-
haler, replace your glasses. The list goes on and on. 
   Criminals do at times break the windows of vehicles to get at property. 
If you don’t leave property in the vehicle then the enticement is not there 
and the Criminal may walk away. All I ask is to give it a try. 
   Remember. If the doors ajar, you lose stuff from your car. 
   If the car doors are locked then the criminals are blocked.   

From On the Beat – NSW Police Crime Prevention 

As always, in case of emergency, call (000). 
 
Non Emergencies contact Police Link on 131444 or your local Police. 
 
To provide anonymous information call crime stoppers on 1800 333 000.  
 
Domestic and Family Violence Info visit  www.police.nsw.gov.au 
 
Shoalhaven Domestic Violence Officers. 44219666 or 44219665 
 
Email shoaldvlo@police.nsw.gov.au  
 
 

Don’t forget. Cops are tops. 
 

Information provided by On The Beat & Inserted by the Editor as a Community Service  
 for        Shoalhaven LAC Page 
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 Log on to the NSW Police Web Site for the “Tell us what you want SURVEY!”. 
 
SURVEY LOG ON 

    
If you think something is Wrong... Help them to help us! Contact your 
Local Police Station... Or Phone it in when you know it is wrong! 
 

 

POLICE ASSISTANCE LINE… 131 444  For reporting of  non urgent matters, It will 
be recorded as an Incident and passed on to the appropriate Police Station to follow up 
… It will also become a Statistic and they can be used for the allocation of  Police in 
your local area. 
 

EMERGENCY ... 000 and ask for Police.  For Life Threatening or Immediate Attention 
Required. 
  

CRIME STOPPERS ... 1800 333 000 Anonymous Information. 
 

When you have had enough!…  Remember … If  you want to stop Crime… I 
mean…You really want to stop Crime… Commit yourself  to a SIGNED STATE-
MENT and you will REALLY give your POLICE something to WORK WITH! 

 

for the  SAFETY OF 
LIFE AT SEA   

                      

   When you are going on 
the waters, of the 

St. Georges Basin... 
Don’t forget to log on 

and off with 
 Marine Rescue 

Sussex Inlet, for the 
safety of your life on the 
water. (27 MHz Chn: 88 

VHF Chn: 16) 
  Or Telephone: 

 4441 3555.             

 

   The above Notice is inserted by 
the Editor as a Community 

 Service for                              
 

                SUSSSEX  
                INLET                         

https://secure.peoplepulse.com.au/display.php?mid=2060116b2b887848336 
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https://www.facebook.com/ShoalhavenLac 
www.police.nsw.gov.au 


